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	Southwest Florida Research & Education Center
2686 State Road 29 North
Immokalee, FL 34142-9515
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	11-Jun-10
Phone (239) 658-3439
Fax (239) 658-3469
kuh@ifas.ufl.edu


Dan Cromer
Interim Director – IFAS-IT
University of Florida

Dear Dan:


IFAS has just recently completed its statewide migration to University of Florida Active Directory (UFAD) and users are already beginning to take advantage of some of the great benefits that this centralized service provides. Currently, UFAD is operated by two very capable experts who have been indispensable in assisting IFAS with our migration. However, considering the critical importance of UFAD to the IFAS computing environment, we have some basic concerns that we would like you to be aware of, and communicate to IFAS Administration.
UFAD is expanding rapidly and now includes over 152,000 Gatorlink users and 4500 computer objects on campus and around the state. In addition to IFAS, an increasing number of other UF organizations have joined or are in the process of joining UFAD, including COE, AA, OFA, ERP, College of Medicine, and others.  As UFAD recruits additional participants over the coming months, sustainability of critical UFAD services will depend largely upon adequate funding, adequate staffing and a coordinated administrative effort. 
Despite the UFAD Project Group’s admirable efforts to accommodate the needs of IFAS and others, they have been unable to provide adequate level of service required to maintain a UF-wide centralized computing environment. Some specific examples of where these shortcomings and limitations have affected IFAS include:

1. Despite their best efforts, UFAD missed an October 1, 2004 Exchange server deployment deadline which required a hasty and expensive deployment by IFAS and resulted in service outages.

2. Despite their best efforts, UFAD response to high priority support requests has exceeded the target stated in the UFAD Service Level Description. These delays have resulted in service outages.
3. Despite best efforts, UFAD has been unable to implement certain critical services and improvements that have been requested by IFAS and others including e-mail address attribute changes, Peoplesoft Department codes, Exchange front-end servers, and MIIS provisioning of Exchange mailboxes. 
4. Despite best efforts, UFAD has been unable to build and maintain a test environment that mirrors the production environment. The result is that changes are made on production systems, and there is concern that this will lead to service outages.

Drawing from these recent experiences, and considering the size and rapid growth of the project, we find that UFAD is currently inadequately funded and staffed, and is limited by the distributed administration of the project.  At this time, the UFAD project lead position is with Bridges, while the AD operations position is with Open-Systems.  While this administrative model was convenient and instrumental in getting the project initiated, we feel that UFAD would benefit greatly if the project were unified administratively. Therefore, we recommend that the UFAD Project Group be consolidated into a single separate budgetary unit and expanded with sufficient FTE to adequately meet the service needs of UFAD.
IFAS has a great deal at stake in helping to ensure a successful UFAD project going forward. It is therefore important that IFAS Administration is aware of these issues and prepared to discuss them with OIT at their next opportunity.  Thank you very much for your time.

Sincerely,

Kevin Hill, Chairman


Steve Lasley, Chairman

ICC-AD Subcommittee
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